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Introduction 

Term 1 has ended and the April graduation ceremonies are underway.  UC has record enrolment 
numbers for the fourth year in a row and the graduation ceremonies will be our largest. The 2024 
enrolments tally includes record numbers of Māori and Pacific students, with a headcount of 2,180 
Māori students and 753 Pacific students, an increase of 9% and 11% respectively compared to the same 
time last year.  School leavers from Canterbury are up 11% and the university continues to attract 
students from outside the region. There are 1,549 international students currently enrolled (including 
Study Abroad students who stay for one semester), a rise of 12% on the previous year.  
 
For the sector, the headline news has been the appointment of two advisory groups both chaired by        
Sir Peter Gluckman: the University Advisory Group (UAG) and the Science System Advisory Group.           
The terms of reference are wide-ranging, covering the broad question on how these sectors can 
contribute more significantly to the country's productivity and economic growth. The UAG, tasked with 
evaluating the effectiveness of the current university system, will run in parallel to the Science System 
Advisory Group and the Advisory Groups will prepare recommendations to government by early 2025 
to inform the 2026 budget. The Science Advisory Group will review New Zealand’s contestable research 
funding and the structure and operation of the Crown Research Institutes with the goal to improve the 
impact of New Zealand’s research investment. Having both groups chaired by Professor Gluckman is so 
that potential integration across the research sector can be fully explored. The government also 
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welcomed the opportunity to work more closely with Business Canterbury as we prepare our graduates 
for the rapidly changing world of work and drive our economy forward. 
 

The Kiwibank New Zealander of the Year Awards Gala was held at the Auckland Viaduct Event Centre on          
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Covid-19 had a profound impact on scientific research, tourism and policymaking in Antarctica, 
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Four UC international students from Malaysia were involved in a car accident over Easter weekend near 
Pūkaki, Canterbury. Sadly, two of the students passed away.  Our UC support team was activated on the 
same day as the accident and have been providing support since then.  I had an opportunity to meet 
with the affected families to express our condolences and assure them of our support.  
 
There was a visit from Anne Rouault, Science and Higher Education Attaché, Embassy of France, and 
Pauline Couteau, International affairs Officer at Sciences Po, a pre-


